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EXTRAORDINARY SUCCESS OF THE GENERAL STRIKE OF 24 NOVEMBER 2010
The CGTP-IN considers that the General Strike was an extraordinary success. With the participation of over three million workers, it was undoubtedly the largest ever trade union strike in our country.

The strike was transversal, with enormous work stoppages, both in the public and private sectors, having involved workers of all professional categories. 
There was an outstanding participation in the transport sector, particularly with the total closure of all civil aviation and ports activity in the Portuguese mainland and islands, as well as massive participation ( in some cases 100%) in the public and private transport companies, in all major cities and across the whole country. The participation was also particularly high in education, health, local government and in the manufacturing industry, in several regions.

The CGTP-IN esteems that, because of its dimension and extraordinary workers participation, as well as the great support that it deserved from the Portuguese population, this General Strike has already had important consequences for the immediate future.

In the short term, for the necessary continuation of the Portuguese workers intervention and struggle against the injustices contained in the austerity packages and in the 2011 State Budget and, in a future perspective, for new policies that may secure fair economic and social alternatives of progress and development.

 This strike is also a contribution for the urgent strengthening of workers intervention and struggle, in the European continent and the world over; workers who are resisting against the neoliberal offensive and against the policies that are seeking to make the workers and the more disadvantaged layers of society pay the burden of the current crisis. An offensive that keeps unpunished those who are responsible for the current situation and which essentially protects the interests of big economic and financial groups and of the wealthier.

In this context, the CGTP-IN conveys its most profound gratitude to the dozens of organisations which, from all over the world, have sent messages of solidarity with the strike in Portugal. Those messages are the expression of an internationalist and solidarity trade unionism which is growing and broadening, enhancing the unity of purpose which we need to strengthen at the European and at the global scale and which were an important incentive to our struggle, having also contributed to the success of the General Strike.

Lisboa, 25 November 2010 

Graciete Cruz

CGTP-IN International Relations Secretary
